From:

WatsonE@DFO-MPO.GC.CA

Sent:

2/27/2006 2:57:22 PM

To:

hugh@tyhee.com

CC:

MajewskiD@DFO-MPO.GC.CA; RossBJ@DFO-MPO.GC.CA; StoneIvyEC@DFO-MPO.GC.CA; Patrick Duxbury; marcinkoskil@inac.gc.ca; adrian@mvlwb.com; GAVIN_MORE@gov.nt.ca; PikeEmmaINAC@DFO-MPO.GC.CA

BCC:



Subject:
Yellowknife Gold Project - Alternatives Analysis and Compensation Plan

Hello Hugh:
 
This is further to the Fisheries & Oceans Canada (DFO) and Environment Canada letter dated December 16, 2005, and the concerns we raised regarding an Alternatives Analysis to ensure all feasible options to minimize the environmental impacts have been explored for the Yellowknife Gold Project (YGP).  Specifically, DFO must be satisfied that all other alternatives have been demonstrated as non-viable before Winter Lake would be designated as a TIA.  Prior to any such designation, Tyhee NWT Corp. would be required to provide a detailed description of the measures to be undertaken to offset the loss of productive capacity and fish habitat associated with the construction and operation of the TIA.  
 
DFO has not been consulted regarding the development of the Alternatives Analysis.  DFO recommends that Tyhee NWT Corp. consult with relevant Regulatory Authorities during this process to ensure that any concerns are addressed in a timely manner.  To ensure a seamless environmental assessment and regulatory approval process, DFO also recommends that the Alternatives Analysis and Compensation Plan be included in the Developers Assessment Report you are preparing for the Environmental Assessment of the YGP being conducted under the Mackenzie Valley Resource Management Act. 
 
Please call if you have any questions or wish to discuss any of the foregoing in more detail.
 
Sincerely,
 
Ernie Watson
Area Habitat Biologist | Biologiste de Secteur (habitat)
Fish Habitat Management | Gestion de l'Habitat du Poisson
Western Arctic Area | Zone de l'Arctique de l'Ouest
Fisheries and Oceans Canada | Pêches et Océans Canada
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